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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, October 25, 2007
8:00 a.m.

Merrimack Valley Workforce Investment Board

Lawrence, MA  01840

Members Present:
Peter Matthews, Chair


Charles LoPiano, Shirley Callan
Members Absent:
Pedro Arce, Karen Sawyer, Donna Gambon, Sal Lupoli, Mike Sweeney
Staff Present:

Fred Carberry, Betty Kirk, Chris Shannon, Mary Kivell

Guests Present:

Arthur Chilingirian
1.
Approval of Minutes of 9/27/07
Committee Chair Peter Matthews called the meeting to order at 8:05 a.m. and asked for a motion on the minutes of the September 27, 2007 meeting.
Motion by Chick LoPiano seconded by Shirley Callan to approve the minutes of the September 27, 2007 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.

2.
Discussion on Future Meeting Days
Fred Carberry explained that a committee member has a conflict with meeting on Thursday mornings.  After discussion it was agreed to poll Planning Committee members as to whether the fourth Friday or Wednesday morning of the month would work for the committee meetings.
3.
CAI Out of School Youth Program Funding
Betty Kirk explained that the CAI, Inc. Pre-School Prep Program was not performing up to standard and the Youth Council has recommended funding the program pending successful contract negotiations.  The following programmatic changes are being recommended: reduce enrollment to twelve; review outreach and enrollment timelines and parameters, tighten orientation procedure, modify program design to include more hands-on component earlier in the program, meet with employer partners and expand partnership, review timeline to ensure outcomes are in line with hiring needs; review job development and placement, consistent coordination by vendor, and better communication and planning between VWCC and the vendor.

Regarding the lack of educational outcomes, Arthur Chilingirian said that they perhaps post tested too early and that he feels that there will be more consistency with a new counselor.
Betty Kirk asked about monitoring the programs. Chili said they hoped to hire someone soon who would be responsible for monitoring. He also said that he was scheduling meetings with the training vendors on a monthly basis.

Chris Shannon said that the Youth Council had a lot of discussion on this program which is the only one outside of Lawrence.  She noted that this is the first year of this program and historically the Youth Council has allowed programs to restructure to increase success.
Motion by Shirley Callan seconded by Chick LoPiano to approve the Youth Council recommendation for CAI funding as discussed and based on successful contract negotiations.  Motion passed.

4.
Distribution of Additional One Stop Career Center Funds for FY’08
Fred Carberry explained that there is additional money available to the Career Center from the state for FY’08.  It was decided to distribute funds evenly to the sixteen regions in the amount of $93,750.  The state wants the funds to be earmarked to support improvements in One Stop Career Center system services and products for jobseeker and employer customers.

Discussion followed on the fact that the state wants collaboration in determining the use of these funds and Peter Matthews noted that we have evidence of the quality of the current Career Center services.  It was agreed that the Career Center Director would have a strong sense of where the funds are needed and could identify priorities to bring to the committee for the next meeting.
Motion by Chick LoPiano seconded by Shirley Callan for the Career Center Director, working with the WIB and Title I Administrator, to develop a plan for the next Planning Committee meeting identifying priorities for the additional FY’08 Career Center funds.  Motion passed.

5.
First Quarter Performance Review
Betty Kirk explained the revised FY’08 and FY’09 State Performance Goals and adjustments that have been made to comply.
Motion by Shirley Callan seconded by Chick LoPiano to accept the new revised local goals as presented.  Motion passed.

Betty then presented the first quarter performance review referring to the couple of pages which were sent out earlier and the additional information she had obtained from MOSES reports.
She reviewed each category explaining the numbers and the carry ins and said that things are looking good for this quarter.

Chili said that he would like to add that they held a Job Fair in Haverhill last week with 33 employers and 462 job seekers.  George Noel Director at the Department of Labor and Representative David Torrisi attended.  They held a UI seminar with the WIB and MV Chamber of Commerce as part of Mass Careers Day which was very successful.  Plans are in place for another job fair for veterans on November 16th at Northern Essex Community College.
6.
Lease Discussion
Fred Carberry said that an internal meeting with the Career Center, DGA, WIB and Title I Administrator was held last week to discuss the lease situation, the votes of the board at the Annual Meeting, and Chairman Arce’s desire to form a committee on space.  The vote was to extend the Lawrence Career Center and WIB leases to the end of the fiscal year with a six month option to extend.  Fred said that the major concern is the Lawrence ValleyWorks site and we have a meeting scheduled tomorrow during which we hope to negotiate a reasonable extension.
There was discussion on the current rate and the square footage with Chick LoPiano suggesting negotiating an incremental increase if one is proposed.  He also suggested after the extension considering the feasibility of a five year lease that includes the language “pending availability of funds.”

Fred also talked about the fact that the RFP for the Haverhill Career Center will be available soon as it was determined that the prior bid process only realized a bid for $25 per square foot which is prohibitive.  Chili said that with DCS in a deficit budget it may be necessary to downsize the space requirements and see what services we can provide.  He did say that after meeting with the Mayor of Haverhill and economic development staff he has seen more calls for the RFP and is hopeful there will be more bidders.
Fred said that we are currently waiting for DGA to get approval from the state to allow the WIB lease extension until the end of the fiscal year with the option of a six month extension.  This is with a 10% increase in the current rent of $2,000 to $2,200 which is reasonable.  Fred said that one consideration for the committee would be the combining of space.  He said that Pedro would be naming the committee to meet in the future once the extension is solidified.
7.
Workforce Competitiveness Trust Fund Update
Betty Kirk said that we have conducted interviews and are close to hiring a Project Coordinator.  We have been getting the employers in place and had a good meeting with Raytheon.  The grant works to develop a labor pool to fit the needs of employers and there is a CSA in place who is dedicated to the grant.
Chili said that we had our first enrollment yesterday.  One thing that Fred mentioned is that in meeting with employers we can’t do everything they want us to do.  He said that while Lucent is losing jobs Raytheon is gaining them.  Fred said that our concern now is to get the Project Coordinator on board as it is a requirement of the grant.

Fred said that we are also working with the North Shore and Metro Southwest WIBs on a health care initiative and with North Shore Community College as the lead agency in a planning grant on the tourism and hospitality sector.

8.
ECCLI Grant Update
Fred said that we have been awarded this grant and will report on it at the next meeting.
9.
NAWB On the Way to the Forum Conference February, 2008

Fred Carberry reported that the annual NAWB conference is being held in Washington, DC in February and Pedro Arce suggested the committee take up the matter of sending one or two members to the conference.  Fred said that there are sufficient funds in the budget for a couple of members to attend.  Chick LoPiano expressed an interest in attending and Fred said that Joe Bevilacqua wants to attend.
10.
Adjournment
Having no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Kivell
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